First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, May 15, 2016

FUUSM RE building - parlor 
Attending: George Banziger, Dawn Hewitt, Ralph Olander,  Jim Grecni, Patty Troisi, Andrew Clovis, Gary Hamilton, Lynda and Stuart Smith, board liaison Barbara Kidd, and Adeline and Mike Bailey.
Committee chair Dawn Hewitt chaired the meeting.
Agenda
Minutes of the April meeting were approved.
Just Dinner May 20, 2016. The next Just Dinner, to be held from 6:00 – 8:00 p.m. on Friday, May 20, will be one of the meals FUUSM will offer as hosts for the Universalist Convocation. The meal will be publicized, offered as a potluck, and interested community groups and friends will be invited. From 20 to 30 attendees are anticipated for the convocation. It is suggested that GS members prepare double portions to cover the Universalist guests. The theme for discussion will be GMOs. Dawn has distributed  flyers in Marietta. George Banziger, Patty Troisi, and Jim Gracni and Debra Miller volunteered to help with setup at 5:00 p.m. Mike Bailey volunteered to lead the discussion.
It's Easy Being Green revisions. Draft information will be coming soon.
LCD team for FUUSM. Report on the data for further evaluation, also coming soon.
2017 Earth Day plans - Parkersburg. The Parkersburg Earth Day event at the Art Center has been approved for 2017, with a shortened schedule, open from 1:00  to 3;00 p.m. Heather Royer is willing to heading up the activity again, but if attendance and interest remains low, it will be the last time. 
Green Tips.  Andrew Clovis volunteered to provide Office Administrator Chris Keller a list of green tips for inclusion in the orders of service during June.
Continuing promotion of FUUSM solar panels project Dawn shared information she had received from George Banziger about a UU church in Corvalis, OR, that found a novel way to fund their solar installation. As part of the project, the church served as support for solar in their community. The investment group idea presented last month was referenced. (From April minutes: The idea of an investment group was once again raised, with Shari Miller remarking that she and Dave Ballantyne were interested in it. Comments about some of the difficulties in moving that arrangement forward were brought up. Because the church is a nonprofit, we would not be eligible for the 30% tax break. One of the presenters, Kevin Morey, had told the RE group that to qualify for it, the investment group would need consult an attorney and form an LLC, at a cost of  approximately $5,000, which would quickly reduce any profit for said LLC investors.) George reported difficulty in getting a meeting set up with Dave Ballantyne, Kevin Morey (Buildings and Grounds committee), Chip Pickering (local solar company executive) and himself (board president and finance committee) to flesh out the plans for an LLC investment group. 
New Business

No Fracking in the Wayne press conference ACFAN, an Athens anti-fracking group has contacted GS through Dawn requesting that GS/FUUSM host a press conference in the Fellowship Hall at 2:00 p.m. on May 18. (This is the same group Adeline mentioned in April. After the meeting in April, she emailed GS members the email address where letters could be sent.)  The purpose of the press conference is to inform Marietta/Washington county residents about the need to send letters to the Bureau of Land Management (the  agency that would issue leasing permits in the  SE Ohio section of the Wayne National Forest) requesting an extension of the time period for public comments in response to their 113-page Environmental Assessment.  GS supported the idea of hosting the press conference. Dawn will check on availability of the Fellowship Hall, and let the organizers know. Adeline Bailey agreed to be the GS contact for the conference. George gave some suggestions for specific things to mention in writing letters to the BLM.
Survey re: LCD Another idea that came out of the April RE classes presented by GS was a congregational survey presented on line. Heather Royer, Cindy Taylor, and Darryl Ting have created a draft survey that they sent to GS for review. The GS members present commented that it was a very lengthy survey. George suggested simplifying it. Mike said there were various iterations of the survey, some of which were simpler. He said he would send out to GS members a spreadsheet version to see how it might work. When the survey/s is/are in more finished form, Dawn suggested that short and long versions of the survey be available so that people for whom the issue isn’t of much interest could still participate and provide some information.  
Announcements of interest. Andrew Clovis reported that May 17 is the deadline for public comments regarding the Atlantic Coast pipeline. Patty Troisi will send to GS members a link for submitting comments. The pipeline route apparently goes through part of West Virginia but not Ohio.

Andrew also reported that the Birthplace of Rivers National Monument project looks to be going forward.

Dawn said she would email follow-ups to the various items discussed.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe
